TOOELE VALLEY RURAL PLANNING ORGANIZATION JUNE 13, 2016 1:30 PM - 2:40 PM DRAFT MEETING SUMMARY

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	ACTION
1. Approval of 04/11/16 Meeting Summary	Commissioner Wade Bitner, Tooele County made a motion to approve the April 11, 2016 meeting summary. Jim Bolser, Tooele City, seconded the motion, and the committee voted unanimously.	Approved
2. SR-138 Crossing Study	Kim Clausing, Tooele County, reported that Hales Engineering completed a pedestrian study of the proposed grade-separated crossing of SR-138. They concluded that such a facility would be used by approximately 265 people on a typical school day. The committee was comfortable with the associated air quality benefit and recommending the previously proposed \$200,000 in CMAQ funds, even though the funds will have to be returned if construction of the crossing does not occur. The Stansbury Service Agency will be contracting for design of the facility and continue looking for additional funding. The total cost of the crossing is anticipated to be between \$1.0 and \$1.5 million.	None Required
	Please contact Kim Clausing at 801-277-2362 for more information.	
3. Upcoming CMAQ Timeline	Wayne Bennion, WFRC, announced that after talking with Patrick Cowley, letters of intent for the next cycle of CMAQ funding will be due September 30, 2016. Applications will be due November 22, 2016.	None Required
	Please contact Wayne Bennion at 801-363-4250 x1112 for more information.	
4. Update on Near- Term Highway Priorities	Patrick Cowley, UDOT Region 2, reviewed the status of the near-term highway priorities identified by the RPO last fall. He said that UDOT is assessing pedestrian needs at the 100 South/ Main Street intersection in Tooele City. The group discussed the nature of pedestrian travel at this intersection and Patrick noted that documentation of existing conditions is helpful. Both the City and UDOT want to work through the necessary processes to achieve a good solution. UDOT has developed a concept to extend SR-201 as a 3-lane facility along the south side of I-80 that could serve as an alternate route when there is an incident on I-80. The cost is roughly estimated at \$150 million, with most of the expense coming from the connections to SR-201 and SR-36. Commissioner Bitner reported that 3 right of way offers have been accepted for the northern section of the Midvalley Highway. The estimated cost for the interchange and a 2-lane northern section arterial is \$65 million. UDOT has committed to fund \$6 million in 2019 to do a 4" mill and fill on SR-138 in Grantsville. Patrick reported that Region 2 intends to complete an evaluation of pedestrian crossing needs for SR-138 in Grantsville by the end of the year. A signal will be installed later this year at the intersection of Utah Avenue and SR-112.	None Required

5. Potential Modifications to Transit Element of Draft RPO Plan	Wayne distributed a one-page list summarizing the Draft RPO Plan Transit Element and also the text from the recently updated County Transportation Plan summarizing page of the County's transit network plan. He asked what aspects of the County plan would be appropriate to incorporate into the Draft RPO Plan. Committee members suggested adding the following: 1) Extend hours of service on existing routes 2) Include on-demand service improvements 3) Include a focus on active transportation and considering all modes of transportation in road projects Please contact Wayne Bennion at 801-363-4250 x1112 for more information.	
6. Other Business	There was no other business.	None Required
7. Next Meeting	The next Tooele Valley RPO meeting will be held at 1:30 pm on August 8, 2016 in the Tooele City Hall.	None Required

ATTENDEES - TOOELE VALLEY RURAL PLANNING ORGANIZATION, June 13, 2016

<u>Name</u> Representing Commissioner Myron Bateman **Tooele County** Commissioner Wade Bitner **Tooele County** Wayne Bennion **WFRC** Elden Bingham **UDOT Tooele City** Jim Bolser Kim Clausing Tooele County Patrick Cowley UDOT Region 2 Blaine Gehring **Tooele County** Holly Mahoney UTA